
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

17th March 2023

Dear Parents and Carers.

This has been a very odd week indeed. Thank you for showing such understanding to me 
and my staff regarding the Strike situation that have particularly impacted this week. 
As I explained to a child (who asked why the strikes were happening) earlier this week-
there are so many resources and opportunities that we would love to give our children, 
but due to poor funding it means these activities, resources and experiences have 
stopped or significantly reduced. I do hope that school funding is improved to allow us 
to deliver the quality of education that all children deserve.

Science afternoon has been a wonderfully ‘hands-on’ experience. Please ask your 
child/children what they have been doing this afternoon!! They should have lots to tell 
you! Thank you to Mrs Spilling for being the ‘brain-child’ of the fun!

Have a lovely weekend!

Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

Year 3 will bYYe making Egyptian flatbread next 

Thursday, 23rd March and are in need of some parent 

helpers between 9 and 11am. If you can help please 

Thank you.

Year 3 will be making Egyptian 

flatbread next Thursday, 23rd March 

and are in need of some parent 

helpers between 9 and 11am. If you 

can help, please email  

year3@hatfieldpeverel-

jun.essex.sch.uk

Thank you.

Thank you to our wonderful 
JSA who have been so busy 
today. Running the Mother’s 

day shop and the Science 
crafternoon. We really 

appreciate the time that goes 
into the preparation and the 

effort of everyone who helps.
The JSA funds are spent

supporting all children in school
so that you for those who 
supported these events.

Goodbye to lovely Lily-Rose and 
her family who are moving 

away. We wish you well in your 
new home and school.

Goodbye to lovely Mrs Griffin 
who is leaving to begin her 

maternity leave today.
We all wish her well as she

leaves to await the arrival of 
her baby.

mailto:year3@hatfieldpeverel-jun.essex.sch.uk


Spring Term 2023 – dates for your diary:-

Wednesday 29th March: Year 5 Easter Performance 2:15pm
Friday 31st March: Pay360 Education Payments ceases

Saturday 1st April: ParentPay Launches

Easter holiday: 3rd to 14th April
Back to school: Monday 17th April

Tuesday 25th April: Height and Weight Checks (Year 6 only)

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years 1st April 2023 – ParentPay Launches – Activation 
Codes to register to follow

Year 3 Bread making – Thursday 23rd March
50p contribution towards ingredients in named 
envelope please

Friday 17th March

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6 Secondary School Offers - please complete the 
Google form in the link below 
https://forms.gle/x6tBZU6WJbt8T4YL8

Hilltop Letter 

ASAP please

Final payment by Friday 
28th April (£106.50)

St Andrew’s
TIDIEST BASE – Emma 
and Tara our brilliant 
cleaners who work so 

hard!      

Our wonderful, hard-working cleaners are choosing the 
base who has been the tidiest each week.- Mrs Black 

chose this week!    



AUTUMN/WINTER TERM 2022/23 MENU
Week 3 – week commencing 20th March 2023

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.30 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via Pay360 Education Payments –
please contact the office if you have yet to register for this.

JSA NEWS
The JSA Mother’s day event raised £381 today! 

Next week information about a JSA adult Easter raffle and 
a children’s ‘lucky ticket’ Easter hamper will be sent home!

Technology issues remain- I promise the cross-country photos 

will be shared very soon!



Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
13th and 19th March 2023

Emily J, Henry W

Mrs Dutaut, Mrs Hill, 

Points for this week!

Berwicks 284

Greystones 483

Priory 314

Vinehurst 532



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Isabel
Birch – Ryan

Cherry – Lucas P
Fir – Natalie

Maple – Max M
Oak – Henry W
Rowan – Harry

Sycamore – Connor

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  
Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.
Every child shines.



Spotlight on Year Six  



Shining at Home

On Sunday Jack competed 
with his rugby team (Maldon 
under 9’s) in a tournament at 
Thurrock Rugby Club. All the 
players performed really well 
against the other clubs and 
spent the day working well as 
a team, as well as learning 
different skills. Everyone took 
home a medal.

Well done Jack!














